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Poway School Employees Association

MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Wednesday, Oct. 12, 2011

PSEA Office, Community Room

13378 Poway Rd., Poway Valley Center

Poway, CA 92064

5:00 to 6:30 P.M.

CALL TO ORDER 5:10 P.M.

	BOARD OF Directors

	PRESENT
	ABSENT

	Lynnette Turner, President

Linda Farmer, Vice President

Kim Muslusky, Secretary

Mary Jo Stollfuss, Treasurer

Heather Perry, Member at Large (3-Year)


	Linda Farmer, Vice President

Doug Crooks, Member at Large (2-Year)

Courtney Davis Martin, Parliamentarian

	OTHERS PRESENT

	Lauren Arens, counsel, 10 PSEA members present


Review of Minutes 

Robbie Boyd motion to dispense with the reading of the minutes of the last meeting and to approve them as written. Seconded by Tom Farrell. Minutes approved as presented.
Officer reports

President’s Report – Lynnette Turner

· Logo Contest winners: Katie Allos – First Place ($100); Vicki Crotz – Second Place ($75); Karen Rockafellor – Third Place ($25)

· Executive Board Actions

· Approved going forward with a plan to provide discount tickets and discounted services to members. Working with the San Bernardino Public Employees Association to purchase select discounts from their stash. No cost up front and we turn in the tickets if they don’t sell. Likely to begin with the new year (January).

· Approved process for members’ request of records – form available

· Retained auditor (Rogers, Anderson, Malody and Scott) and are starting the auditing process

· Approved the Preferred Vendor program and accepted two vendors into the program, Colonial Life and Northwest Mutual. You may be seeing advertisements from them for services that you might wish to purchase.

· Attended the September Labor Relations meeting. The purpose of Labor relations meetings is to try to discuss issues before they become a larger problem. This time we discussed:

· Contract required committees (participants and dates in process)

· ASES lead persons layoffs (program is out of funding)

· CPR/First Aid compensation (the district only wants to compensate on 2 days. We have formally disagreed- all offerings at district locations should be compensated. If you took your training at another school site other than the 9/26 Highland Ranch offering and did not receive compensation, please contact PSEA.)

· Epi-Pen and Diastat training (the District is drafting a ‘defend and indemnify’ letter for anyone administering these drugs)

· 11 month AWOP (resolution by District presented, but not agreeable. District to send to SDCOE for accounting process review)

· 3+3 issue (45 persons found to be entitled to more hours – no response yet from District.)

· The Board of Directors met Monday to discuss health insurance options. As we have been advising, the premiums will be going up. Kaiser experienced a lower increase than HealthNet; the HealthNet increase was substantial. The board chose to:

· Reallocate the dollars that are being diverted from the adequately funded post retirement account;
· Open Article 8 Health & Welfare in negotiations next year.
Vice President’s Report – Linda Farmer

No report

Secretary’s Report – Kim Muslusky

The next PSEA Newsletter will be sent out electronically in conjunction with the November membership meeting. Submissions from members can be made and will be edited for relevancy at the editor’s discretion.

Treasurer’s Report – Mary Jo Stollfuss

The treasurer presented the financial report showing an ending balance of 96,735.53. Hearing no questions about the report, the president ordered the report filed 
Parliamentarian’s Report: Courtney Davis

Mary Jo Stollfuss was substituting for C. Davis for the meeting. No report.
Members’ at large report: doug Crooks, heather Perry

No report.
General Counsel’s Report: Lauren Arens, esq.
Counsel reported that the final PSEA contract with PUSD was finished on this date. Signatures are being obtained and copies would soon be available to the membership via the website. 

The CalPERS speaker has been confirmed for the retirement seminar in November. 
Hayes & Cunningham is researching several employee issues. There may be several grievances filed within the month, specifically with regard to the 3+3 Instructional Assistant and the 11-month AWOP in August issues.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Site Representatives- No report.

Legislative- No report.
Hospitality/Benefits & Recreation- No report.
Scholarships- President Turner reported that the Committee met and expect to send out applications for scholarships for continuing education monies for members and their dependents soon. There will be another application sent out in May 2012 for graduating seniors.

Classified Evaluations – Tawny Gollwitzer and Nancy Danhauser attended a meeting with Debbie Wulff. They are working on changing the evaluation forms for each job. They will meet again in three weeks.

New Business:

None

GOOD OF THE ORDER

Heather Perry reported that she has finally gotten a new employee in Pubs to help.

The next PSEA Board meeting is Oct 29, 2011. The next Membership meeting is November 9.

ADJOURNMENT 6:45 P.M.

Motion to adjourn by Mary Jo Stollfuss, duly seconded by Tom Farrell. Approved by unanimous consent.

ATTEST:


     _____




Yoenda Dornan, PSEA Secretary 

Date: ____________________
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